THOS. WACHENFELD, JR., Vice-President

CLEMENT M. EYLER, Recording Secretary

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF APPROVED BASKETBALL OFFICIALS

January 10, 1939

GRACE W. SMITH

Office Secretary

347 Madison Avenue, New York

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

DR. FRANK P. MAGUIRE, President
Thos. Wachenfed, Jr., Vice-President
John Brown, Jr., M.D., Executive Secretary
Clement M. Eyler, Recording Secretary
James E. Coogan
Frank C. Corrigan
David B. Fawcett
Edw. M. Kelleher
Valentine Lentz
Orrel J. Mitchell
H. A. Prentice
D. Leroy Tackett
Joe L. Tobin

COMMITTEE ON POLICIES

WM. G. WHARTON

JOE L. TOBIN, Chairman 444 Crescent Avenue Buffalo, N. Y.

OFFICIALS RATING BLANK

CLEMENT M. EYLER, Chairman Milligan College Milligan College, Tenn.

RULES REVISION COMMITTEE

DAVID B. FAWCETT, Chairman 71 St. Nicholas Bldg. Pittsburgh, Pa.

VISUALIZATION & TECHNIQUE OF OFFICIATING

ORREL J. MITCHELL, Chairman 27 Eye St., N. W. Washington, D. C. Dear Dr. Allen:

It is late in the season and we are in need of our Series "B" Examination for officials. Will you please lend your able assistance by submitting five questions of the yes-and-no type so that I may send them to Oswald Tower at an early date for his use in compiling the Series "B" examination. Do not use "trick" questions. Please also indicate the rule involved, and the answer "Yes" or "No." Kindly send the questions to me.

Your help in this matter will not only be appreciated by Oswald Tower, but will benefit the officials.

With all good wishes for 1939,

Sincerely yours,

John Brown, Jr., M.D.,

Secretary.

Dr. Forrest C. Allen, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kans.